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The Czech Republic aligns itself with the EU statement and the statement on media freedom in Belarus.

We wish to thank the UN High Commissioner for her oral update. As the situation of human rights and the rule of law in Belarus dramatically deteriorates, it is highly important to keep Belarus on the agenda of this Council.
We appreciate very much the work of international human rights mechanisms. In the Professor Benedek´s Moscow Mechanism report, the allegations that the presidential elections of August 9 were not transparent, free and fair were confirmed. The human rights abuses were found to be massive and systematic and proven beyond doubt.

It is worrisome that over 25.000 persons have been arbitrarily detained for exercising their right to freedom of peaceful assembly. Regrettably, this number only continues to grow. A single criminal case has not been opened against those responsible for reported cases of torture and ill-treatment – that sends a dangerous signal of impunity. We therefore reiterate our call on authorities to conduct a prompt, independent and impartial investigation into the excessive use of force and unlawful retaliation during peaceful protests. We urge authorities to immediately cease all violence against peaceful protesters and opponents. In this context, we express our regrets over the tragic death of 31-year old Raman Bandarenka which was reportedly caused by the brutality of plain-clothed members of semi-official security forces.

Madame High Commissioner, we urge Belarus to cooperate with your Office and other international and regional organisations, such as the OSCE, and to make use of the expertise offered. One of the recommendations to the international community we can hear these days is to establish an independent international body for the in-depth investigation of human rights violations in the context of the presidential elections. If the situation in Belarus does not improve, this Council should get back to this issue soon to find appropriate international means for further investigating the gross human rights violations committed by the Belarusian authorities.
To conclude, let me express our worry over repression and harassment that continues also against foreign diplomats. In this regard, the Czech Republic considers the recent expulsion of two UK diplomats wholly unjustified. 

